
Public Notice
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

HANCOCK COUNTY
PROPOSED VACATION 

OF COUNTY ROAD
	 TO: William J Shultz, Connie M Bauer, 
Esther C Hadacek, and Diane L Ward, 
Alliant Energy, Century Link, Iowa Com-
munication Network, Communications 
1, Mediacom, Winnebago Cooperative 
Telecom Association, Iowa Department of 
Transportation.
	 The Hancock County Board of Super-
visors, acting under the authority of Iowa 
Code Chapter 306, proposes to vacate 
a section of Hancock County Secondary 
Road, described as follows:
That portion of Logan St. (on the North 
side of Grant Street), platted for the Town 
of Duncan on May 9th, 1901 (See Town 
Lot Deed Record Book No. 9, pages 
488-489) commencing at the W Cor-
ner Section 29, T96N, R24W, thence 
East 1,309.0 feet, thence North 33 feet 
to the Point of Beginning (POB) to the 
West Right-of-Way (ROW) line of Logan 
Street, thence North 314.0 feet, thence 
East 50.00 feet, thence South 314.0 feet, 
thence West 50.00 feet to the POB.
	 A hearing will be held by the Hancock 
County Board of Supervisors in their of-
fice, Hancock County Courthouse, Gar-
ner, Iowa 50438 at 9:30 A.M. on Monday, 
December 9, 2019. Any person owning 
land abutting on the road proposed to be 
vacated and closed shall have the right to 
file, in writing, a claim for damages at any 
time on or before the date and time fixed 
for the hearing, in the Hancock County 
Auditor’s Office.
	 Jerry Tlach, Chair
	 Hancock County Board of Supervisors
	 Attest: Michelle K. Eisenman
	 Hancock County Auditor
	 Date: 11/18/19
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